
 

 

CAPE ANN MUSEUM 
ART    HISTORY   CULTURE 

 
In contrast to the successes, many resources are decaying or threatened by demolition.  

Some of Gloucester's earliest homes have been significantly degraded and early burial  

grounds and cemeteries are in disrepair. Some significant properties require attention, 

the White Ellery House at Grant Circle, a gateway to the city, a case in point. 

Gloucesterôs 2001 Comprehensive Plan 

May 13, 2011 

 

Mr. Matt Lustig, Project Manager 

Community Preservation Act 

City of Gloucester 

Community Development Department 

3 Pond Road 

Gloucester, MA 01930 

 

Dear Mr. Lustig: 

 

As the owner of one of the historic properties specifically cited in the City of Gloucesterôs 2001 

Comprehensive Plan, the Cape Ann Museum is very pleased to submit the attached application 

to the current funding cycle of the Community Preservation Act.  Over the past four years, the 

Museum has worked hard to give the White-Ellery House the attention it so richly deserves. 

With the project outlined in this application we look forward to continuing important restoration 

work on the structure, replacing window sashes which have outlived their usefulness and now 

pose a risk to the integrity of the house.    

 

Please let me know if you need any additional information or have any questions regarding the 

application.  I can be reached at the Museumôs general number, extension 17. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Martha Oaks 

Curator 

 

cc:  Ronda Faloon, Director 

 

27 Pleasant Street, Gloucester, MA  01930 (978)283-0455 
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CITY OF GLOUCESTER 
COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE 
 PROJECT APPLICATION COVER SHEET   

 

I:  Project Information 

Project Title:  WHITE-ELLERY HOUSE (1710)  WINDOW  RESTORATION  PROJECT, A        

PROJECT OF THE CAPE ANN MUSUEM 

Project Summary: 

     In the past three years, the Cape Ann Museum has made substantial and important progress 

in stabilizing its historic White-Ellery House (1710), located at the gateway to Gloucester.  It 

is a project which the Museum is eager to continue moving ahead with.  Work successfully 

accomplished as of date includes stabilization of the roof and clapboard siding; restoration of 

the original plaster coved cornice on the front façade; improvements to the storm water 

drainage system at the rear of the House; and re-wiring of electrical service in the building.  

Work is currently underway installing a fire detection/warning system and a burglary system.   

     The Cape Ann Museum is now seeking funding to replace 28 failing casement windows on 

the White-Ellery House with historically appropriate leaded glass sashes.  The project will 

also include putting back a leaded glass transom window over the front door. Period 

appropriate hardware will be installed on all windows.  

     The White-Ellery House is listed on the National Register of Historic Sites.  The Cape Ann 

Museum has entered into a preservation restriction with the Massachusetts Historic Commission.  The 

Museum uses the House as a ñstudy houseò and for low impact programs and events. 

Estimated start date: January  2012 .  Estimated completion date: December 2012. 

CPA Program Area: 

                        Open Space                   Historic Preservation  X 

                        Community Housing       Recreation 

 

II:  Applicant/Developer Information 

Contact Person with primary responsibility for project:  MARTHA OAKS, CURATOR 

Organization (if applicable):  CAPE ANN MUSEUM 

Mailing Address:    27 PLEASANT STREET, GLOUCESTER, MA  01930 

Daytime phone #:  978-283-0455   EXT. 17 Fax #: 978-283-4141 

E-mail address:  MARTHAOAKS@CAPEANNMUSEUM.ORG 



 

 

 

III:  Budget Summary 

Total budget for project:   $80,000 

CPA funding request:      $50,000 

CPA request as percentage of total budget:   63% 

 

Applicantôs Signature:    ________________________________    

                                                    MARTHA OAKS, CURATOR 

Printed name and Position:    ____________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Narrative:  Window Restoration at the White-Ellery House, a Community Historic 

Preservation Project. 

 

Summary:  

 The Cape Ann Museum is currently involved in a multi-year project to stabilize and rejuvenate 

the White-Ellery Site  (247 Washington Street, Gloucester) which consists of the White-Ellery 

House (built in 1710), an adjoining barn (built around 1735), and approximately two acres of 

open space surrounding the structures.  The site has been owned by the Cape Ann Museum since 

1947 and is maintained and operated as an extension of the organizationôs central facility at 27 

Pleasant Street in downtown Gloucester.   

 

With this application, the Cape Ann Museum is seeking support from Gloucesterôs Community 

Preservation Act fund, as well as from other private and public sources, to remove all of the 

currently failing window sashes on the White-Ellery House, restore the existing jambs, and have 

fabricated and installed new leaded glass sashes.  With the successful completion of this project, 

the Museum will not only be remedying a potentially dangerous situation (failing windows) but 

also vastly improving the historical appearance and integrity of the structure. 

 

Overview:   

In the autumn of 2007, the Cape Ann Museum began what will ultimately be a multi-year project 

aimed at stabilizing the two historic structures located at the White-Ellery Site at the corner of 

1Washington and Poplar Streets in the Riverdale section of Gloucester. The property is made up 

of two separate parcels of land and includes the historic White-Ellery House, built in 1710; an 

adjoining barn, built in about 1735; and two large open fields, one directly behind the House and 

the second larger one running in a northerly direction up Route 128 towards Blackburn Circle. 

The site is part of what was Gloucesterôs original Town Green and today serves as the gateway 

to the City of Gloucester.  Its prominent location just over the A. Piatt Andrew Bridge makes it 

one of the very first things visitors and residents see upon entering Gloucester proper.  The long-

term goals of this multi-year project are: (1) to assure preservation of the two early and 

historically important structures on the site; (2) to preserve the open space which surrounds the 

buildings and provides a visually attractive and welcoming entrance to the City of Gloucester; 

and (3) to allow for the public enjoyment of the entire site. 

 

Currently, the Cape Ann Museum is focusing on stabilization of the White-Ellery House.  The 

structure is 300 years old and the last time any significant restoration work was done on it was in 

the early 1950s. In 2007, a complete conditions report was prepared on the structure by highly 

regarded preservation consultant William Finch of Finch & Rose, Beverly, MA.   The report has 

served as the basis for all stabilization work done on the House since 2007.  As of date, work 

successfully completed  includes stabilization of the  roof and clapboard exterior; replacement of 

the original plastered ñcovedò cornice on the front of the building; improvements to the storm 



 

 

water drainage system at the rear of the house; and replacement of electrical service into and 

throughout of the house.     

 

At present, the Cape Ann Museum is seeking funding from Gloucesterôs Community 

Preservation Act and from other outside sources for the following work:  removal of 28 failing 

casement windows from the White-Ellery House; much needed restoration work to the existing 

window jambs; and fabrication and installation of new leaded glass sashes and the appropriate 

hardware.  Funding is also being sought for installation of a leaded glass transom window which 

was once in place over the houseôs front door but removed sometime in the late 19
th
 century.  

Completion of this project will remedy problems and risks associated with the current sashes 

which are emitting water, insects and dirt into the building and which offer little if anything in 

terms of  security.   

  

Project Details: 

The White-Ellery House is 300 years old and over the years has gone through a number of subtle 

changes in terms of its exterior appearance.  Such a long history opens up various interpretation 

options in terms of restoring the outside of the structure.  After much discussion and research, a 

treatment plan was agreed upon that included the removal of the current failing windows and 

their replacement with period appropriate leaded glass sashes.  The house was built during a 

period when both leaded sashes and wooden sashes were being used; the Cape Ann Museum, in 

consultation with its preservation consultant and officials at the Massachusetts Historical 

Commission, has decided upon leaded glass sashes.   

 

Very, very few examples of leaded sashes from the 1700s are still in existence today, all 

preserved within museum collections.  After carefully studying those available, along with 

hardware surviving from the period, the Museum has come up with a sash design that it feels is 

most appropriate for the White-Ellery House.  Detailed drawings of the design are attached along 

with a rendering of how the sashes will look when it place.  This drawing of the windows in 

place includes the small transom window to be installed over the front door, a feature that was 

probably original to the house but removed towards the end of the 19
th
 century.     

 

A Brief History of the White-Ellery House:    

Gloucester is a community rich in history and the White-Ellery House is emblematic of the 

earliest period of the cityôs development.  The house was constructed for Gloucesterôs first 

settled minister, the Reverend John White (1677-1760); it was situated in the Riverdale area, 

along the shores of the Annisquam River just north of Dunô Fudginô, because this was the center 

of Gloucester, the Town Green.  Whiteôs church was located close by and most of his followers 

lived and worked in the immediate area.  The house served as Rev. Whiteôs home from 1710 

until 1735 when he moved (along with most of his congregants) closer to the harbor front area.  

 



 

 

Following Whiteôs occupancy, the house was kept first as a tavern (during which time it was 

used as a public meeting place by town officials), and then as a private residence, owned by six 

generations of the Ellery family over a span of 200 years.  In 1947,  as Route 128 made its way 

towards Cape Ann, ownership of the house was transferred from the Ellery family to the 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts and then to the City of Gloucester.  The City ñsoldò the house 

to the Cape Ann Museum for $1.00 with the proviso that it be immediately moved out of the way 

of the highway.  The Museum had the structure picked up, moved to a new foundation about 50 

years away and, during the early 1950s, restored it into a museum house.  Heating and plumbing 

were not put in the house and cosmetic repairs (painting and wallpapering) were not done.  As a 

result, today the White-Ellery House stands as one of the few Colonial era structures in the 

region that retains a large and historically significant amount of its original interior fabric. 

 

The White-Ellery House is listed on the National Register of Historic Sites as part of the Eastern 

Massachusetts Thematic Resource Area. The house gains its historical importance from its 

intimate ties to the social and economic history of Gloucester, from its unique vertical-plank 

frame construction and from the important interior features preserved within it.  The house is 

mentioned numerous times in Abbott Lowell Cummingsôs work The Framed Houses of 

Massachusetts Bay, 1625-1725, for details such as the original front staircase, original interior 

doors with their very early ñbolectionò molding, early and rare decorative wall finishes, and the 

amazingly unadulterated condition in which it all has survived. Cummings has classified the 

White-Ellery House as being of ñexceptional importance.ò 

 

The White-Ellery Site and the house in particular hold a special place in the hearts of many 

Gloucester residents.  For nearly 30 years, from the early 1950s through the 1970s, the house 

was furnished and open to the public on a regular basis.  Exploration of the house was a central 

part of the public schoolôs history program.  Situated in the midst of a busy residential area, the 

house stood as a proud symbol of Gloucesterôs past and the communityôs commitment to 

preserving the best of it for future generations. 

 

From the early 1970s through 2007, the White-Ellery House was essentially mothballed as the 

Cape Ann Museum devoted its self to the expansion of its downtown (27 Pleasant Street) 

facilities.  In the past three years, however, the Museum has re-opened the house, begun much 

needed stabilization work on it and laid out plans for future use of the property.  An on-going 

program of art installations by contemporary Cape Ann artists was initiated at the site two years 

ago with great success along with a range of educational and outreach programs which use the 

house as their backdrop.  Attendance at these recent programs (which are all open to the public 

free of charge) has been tremendous.  Neighbors who have looked out on the White-House for 

years, people who have driven past and wondered who owned the building, older folks who 

toured the house as children, old house enthusiasts from across the region ï all have jumped at 

the opportunity to go inside, explore the space and learn about its history.  The Cape Ann 



 

 

Museum is very pleased with the publicôs response to re-opening of the house and looks forward 

to continuing with restoration work and to re-establishing the site was as a vital and contributing 

part of the Museum and the entire community. 

 

Community Preservation Criteria: 

At present, the Cape Ann Museum is seeking support from Gloucesterôs Community 

Preservation Act fund and other funders to undertake much needed work on the windows of the 

White-Ellery House, an integral and important part in the overall stabilization of the structure. 

This project meets the following Community Preservation general evaluation criteria: 

 

ü It is consistent with the City of Gloucesterôs 2001 Comprehensive Plan, a goal of which 

is to:  ñMaintain & celebrate the heritage of Gloucester through preservation and 

interpretation of its historic sites, buildings and monuments.ò  Section IV.C. of the Plan 

states that the preservation of resources  is linked to the communityôs quality of life and 

that ñstewardship of resources serves everyone.ò  On page 73, in the same section, the 

Plan refers specifically to the White-Ellery House and the need for its preservation:  In 

contrast to the successes, many resources are decaying or threatened by demolition. 

Some of Gloucester's earliest homes have been significantly degraded and early burial 

grounds and cemeteries are in disrepair. Some significant properties require attention, 

the White Ellery House at Grant Circle, a gateway to the city, a case in point. 

 

ü The project is also consistent with the City of Gloucesterôs 1990 Preservation Plan which 

stresses the importance of preserving the communityôs most outstanding historic 

resources  as a means of learning about local traditions, encouraging public appreciation 

of our heritage and making the City a more attractive and desirable place in which to live 

and work. Above and beyond this particular project, as an organization, the Cape Ann 

Museumôs mission of preserving vestiges of our collective past and using them to 

education people about the importance of history in our community is also consistent 

with Gloucesterôs 1990 Preservation Plan.  (To that end, the Cape Ann Museum sponsors 

an on-going series of educational programs, a majority of which are free and open to the 

public and a majority of which deal directly with local history. They include walking 

tours, panel discussions, formal lectures, exhibitions and publication of written materials 

on various topics related to the history and culture of Gloucester.  The Museum also 

maintains a library and research facility, open to the public, which is used heavily by 

residents.) 

  

This project meets the following Community Preservation specific evaluation criteria: 

 

ü It seeks to correct a problem (failing window sashes) which endangers the historical and 

structural integrity of the White-Ellery House. 



 

 

ü It seeks to make the entire White-Ellery Site and the house in particular a meaningful, 

contributing arm of the Cape Ann Museum, safe for visitors and historically and 

educationally engaging. 

ü It seeks to serve a public benefit by assuring the preservation of one of the Cityôs most 

visible and historic buildings, a structure which reflects Gloucesterôs proud heritage and 

helps define the unique character of its immediate neighborhood and the larger 

surrounding community. 

 

Guarantees for long-term preservation: 

The Cape Ann Museum is the principal historical organization in the area and has been entrusted 

for generations as caretaker of the communityôs most important and treasured possessionsða 

responsibility which the Museum take very seriously.   Throughout its long history, the 

organization has been dedicated to collecting, preserving and sharing with the public objects tied 

to the history of Gloucester and Cape Ann.  The Museum has a professional staff which follows 

the American Association of Museumôs guidelines for the care of its collections; the staff is also 

well versed in the Secretary of the Interiorôs Guidelines for the Preservation of Historic 

Properties particularly as they pertain to the White-Ellery House. 

 

In 2008, the Cape Ann Museum was fortunate to receive a grant from Round 14 of the 

Massachusetts Preservation Projects Fund, administered by the Massachusetts Historical 

Commission (MHC), allowing stabilization work to begin on the White-Ellery House.  As a 

requirement of that grant, the Cape Ann Museum entered into a Preservation Restriction 

Agreement with MHC.  The agreement is recorded in the Southern Essex District Registry of 

Deeds in Salem, MA (certificate number 52067, document 494467); it stipulates that the Cape 

Ann Museum will be responsible for the on-going care of the White-Ellery House and for 

preservation of those features which contribute to the archaeological and historical integrity of 

the structure.  Furthermore, the Museum will make no alterations to the building without prior 

approval from MHC and will allow representatives from MHC to inspect the property at any 

time.  This agreement will be in effect in perpetuity and will assure the long-term preservation of 

the White-Ellery House. 

 

Community Support for the Project. 

The Cape Ann Museum enjoys a wide base of support from the community which is reflected in 

attendance at Museum exhibitions and programs, in a broad and diverse membership base and in 

the willingness of residents throughout the City and beyond to become actively involved in the 

organization as board and committee members, docents, volunteers, researchers and patrons.  

The Cape Ann Museum maintains strong relationships with other organizations and institutions 

in the area (including the Gloucester Lyceum & Sawyer Free Library, the Gloucester Public 

Schools, Historic New England, The Sargent House Museum, Schooner Adventure and the 



 

 

Gloucester Maritime Center) and values highly the collaborative programming and events which 

stem from these associations and benefit the community at large.   

 

Since 2007 when the Cape Ann Museum began this current round of stabilization work on the 

White-Ellery House, community support for the project has been tremendous on all levels. 

Financially, support has been forthcoming from a wide range of sources, many of whom stepped 

forward to help match the aforementioned grant from the Massachusetts Historical Commission.  

Funders have included private foundations, local business and individuals.  Above and beyond 

financial support, the Cape Ann Museum has been overwhelmed by the publicôs response to the 

recent ñrebirthò of the White-Ellery House.  Letters, phone calls and e-mails have flooded in 

since work first began on the building and attendance has been at capacity during each of the 

open houses and tour days the Museum has held at the White-Ellery House over the past four 

years.  People of all ages, with all sort of interests have visited the property, praised the Museum 

for its preservation efforts, and made very generous offers to help as they are able.  Teachers in 

the local schools have begun including the property in their lesson plans, a Gloucester scout 

troop has used the House for a merit badge project and the Museumôs own education department 

has initiated programs based on the house and its occupants, programs which benefit school 

children through the City and beyond. 

 

The Cape Ann Museum is very pleased to have received formal recognition for its preservation 

work on the White-Ellery House.   On two separate occasions the Gloucester Historical 

Commission has acknowledged work done at the site as part of its annual awards ceremony.  The 

first recognition, for ñeducation and research,ò was presented in 2008 by the Commission; the 

second, presented the following year, was the ñrestoration award,ò given as the first phase of 

exterior work on the structure was finishing up.  During the summer of 2010, the honorable 

Mayor Carolyn A. Kirk proclaimed June 5, 2010, White-Ellery House Day, formally recognizing 

the propertyôs historical significance and the Cape Ann Museumôs stabilization and restoration 

work on the house. Later that summer, the house was selected by the Massachusetts Cultural 

Council as the backdrop for presentation of a proclamation by Governor Duval Patrick declaring 

October 2010 Arts and Humanities Month in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.     

 

In 2005, the Massachusetts Department of Conservation and Recreation, in conjunction with the 

Essex National Heritage Commission, designed the White-Ellery Site as a Heritage Landscape.  

This designation affirms that the property is an essential component of the Route 128 corridor, 

worthy of preservation because it reflects the history of its surroundings, provides residents and 

visitors with an important sense of place, and contributes to the overall character of the North 

Shore and particularly of Gloucester.   

 

 

 



 

 

On-going Maintenance:   

 The Cape Ann Museum takes great pride in maintaining all of its properties to the very best of 

its ability.  Preventative maintenance and on-going repair work is preformed on a regular basis 

while emergencies are handled promptly. 

 

The White-Ellery House is an integral part of the Museumôs facilities and now receives the same 

care and attention as other properties.  Given the historical importance of the White-Ellery House 

it is assumed that grants will continue to be available from agencies dedicated to the preservation 

of ñold houses.ò  The Museum will continue to reach out to these sources, supplementing in-

house funding whenever possible.  The Museum will also continue to call on the services of 

qualified preservation consultants when handling matters related to the White-Ellery House to 

insure that the Secretary of the Interiorôs Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties are 

adhered to in all work done on the structure.   

 

How Success will be Measured: 

The Cape Ann Museum is dedicated to the long-term preservation of the White-Ellery House and 

to the thoughtful interpretation of its history.  The Museum is also committed to maintaining the 

entire site as a vital and contributing part of the larger institution.  Given its age and its fragile 

interior finishes and details, the house will never be used as a modern museum space is. In fact, 

in all likelihood, it will remain unfurnished, open only on a seasonal basis, and be limited in 

terms of what type of programs and exhibits can take place within it.  That said, the Museum 

looks forward to putting the property to work.  Art installations by contemporary Cape Ann 

artists, which have been taking place at the house for the past two summers, will continue as will 

other low-impact uses of the structure by the Museum and by outside groups.  School children 

will continue to visit the House and to use it as the basis for studying about the history of our 

community.  Talks have been held with The Food Project about using some of the land 

surrounding the White-Ellery House for community farming projects and the Museum looks 

forward to continuing these discussions.  Work is also being done to stabilize the c.1735 barn, 

adjacent the house, in hopes of making part of it into a visitorôs welcoming center.   

 

Project Budget (narrative): 

Working with preservation planner William Finch, the Cape Ann Museum has secured three 

estimates related to the window restoration project at the White-Ellery House, all from highly 

qualified contractors who have worked on First Period structures and understand the importance 

of adhering to the appropriate standards for working on historic properties.  The estimates (which 

are attached) are from W. Herbert Goodick, Inc. of Gloucester; Stu Worthing of Cambridge; and 

David C. Webb of Newbury.  In the case of two (Goodick and Webb), estimates were requested 

for both leaded glass windows (the preferred option) and wooden casement sashes with wooden 

muntins.  The estimates for the preferred leaded glass sashes, including all of the hardware and 

installation, are summarized as follows: 



 

 

 

1.  W. Herbert Goodick, Inc.   $48,996.70 

 

2.  Stu Worthing    $79,000.00 

 

3.  David C. Webb             $65,000.00 

 

Given the importance of this project, and since all work is subject to advance approval by the 

Massachusetts Historical Commission as a condition of the preservation restriction on the 

property, the Cape Ann Museum will continue to retain the services of preservation consultant 

William Finch for the duration of the project.  Finch will review final estimates and contract 

materials drawn up between the eventual contractor and the Museum; supervise and oversee all 

work from start to finish; generate written progress reports at agreed upon stages of the project, 

and review and approve in advance all materials used in the project.  His estimate for these 

services is $5,000 (see attachment). 

  

Applicant Qualifications:  

The Cape Ann Museum is a professional, well-managed organization that has been in existence 

for over 120 years and at 27 Pleasant Street since 1923.  The Museum has a staff of 13 full and 

part-time employees, several of whom hold advanced degrees in fields related to museum 

studies, history, education and historic preservation. The Museumôs governing board includes a 

broad base of individuals with an equally board range of skills and knowledge which they 

generously share with the Museum staff.   

 

For the White-Ellery window project, the Museum will retain the services of preservation 

consultant William Finch, of Finch & Rose, Beverly, MA.  Finch is one of the most highly 

respected and well versed preservationists in the region. His specialty is First Period structures. 

 

Martha Oaks is the Cape Ann Museum staff member directly responsible for work on the White-

Ellery House; she has worked in the museum field for over 25 years and at the Museum for 13 

years.  She has successfully overseen similar restoration and stabilization projects at The Sargent 

House Museum and was responsible for the recently completed roof and clapboard revitalization 

work on the White-Ellery House.  She has administered three major projects which received 

funding from the Preservation Projects Fund of the Massachusetts Historical Commission, 

fulfilling all requirements and meeting all deadlines in a timely manner. She has also 

administered preservation projects funded by the Essex National Heritage Area Partnership 

Grant Program and several private foundations. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

C I T Y  O F  G L O U C E S T E R  
C O M M U N I T Y  P R E S E R V A T I O N  C O M M I T T E E  

 

BUDGET FORM 

 

Project Name:   White-Ellery House Window Restoration Project 

Applicant:    Cape Ann Museum   

 

SOURCES OF FUNDING 

Source Amount  

Community Preservation Act Fund $  50,000  

   

Matching Funds to be raised by      30,000  

the Cape Ann Museum    

   

   

   

   

   

   

Total Project Funding $  80,000  

 

 

PROJECT EXPENSES 

Expense Amount Please indicate which expenses 
will be funded by CPA Funds: 



 

 

Preservation consultant services $  5,000  

   

Fabrication of new leaded glass     37,500   X  

sashes.   

   

Removal of failing sashes; repairs 
to existing jambs; installation of 
new sashes and hardware. 

    37,500   X  (in part) 

   

   

   

   

   

Total Project Expenses $  80,000  

 

Please feel free to photocopy or re-create this form if more room is needed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

C I T Y  O F  G L O U C E S T E R  
C O M M U N I T Y  P R E S E R V A T I O N  C O M M I T T E E  

 

PROJECT  SCHEDULE 

 

Please provide a project timeline below, noting all project milestones. Please note that 
because the City Council must approve all appropriations, CPA funds may not be 
available until up to two months following Committee approval.   

 

 Activity Estimated 
Date 

Project Start Date: 

 

Project commences.  Final drawings 
approved by Cape Ann Museum and Mass. 
Historical Commission; contractor selected. 

Jan. 2012 

Project Milestone: 

 

Production of leaded glass sashes begins. March 2012 

50% Completion 
Stage: 

 

New sashes arrive at White-Ellery House 
where old sashes have been removed and 
repairs are being made to existing jambs.  

Sept. 2012 

Project Milestone: 

  

Installation of new sashes and hardware 
underway.   

Oct. 2012 

Project Completion 
Date: 
 

Installation complete. Dec. 2012 

 

Please note:  If the project is approved, the recipient must provide progress reports to 
the Committee on a quarterly basis (the end of September, December, March and 
June).  The recipient shall also provide an interim report at the 50% Completion Stage, 
along with budget documentation. 

  

Please feel free to photocopy or re-create this form if more room is needed. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 


